
May 22, 2019 
 
The Honorable Nancy Pelosi                                                     
Speaker of the House                                                                 
H-232, U.S. Capitol                                                                      
Washington, DC 20515                                                         
  
The Honorable Steny H. Hoyer 
Majority Leader 
H-107, U.S. Capitol   
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable James E. Clyburn 
Majority Whip 
H-329, U.S. Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Speaker Pelosi, Leader Hoyer and Whip Clyburn, 
 
The undersigned groups strongly support the Save the Internet Act (H.R. 1644), which recently 
passed the House on a bipartisan vote with the full support of your caucus. We are grateful for 
your leadership as the bill moves to the Senate, which passed a similar measure last year with 
bipartisan support. 
 
It has come to our attention that a letter is circulating signed by representatives that calls for a 
working group on net neutrality—modeled on the Wicker-Sinema effort in the Senate—that 
would abandon the Save the Internet Act. This is extremely troubling, and an affront to the 
millions of Americans from across the political spectrum who rely on an open internet and have 
called on Congress to support strong net neutrality. 
 
The Save the Internet Act is very much a bipartisan solution, firmly aligned with calls from a vast 
majority of the public to restore net neutrality. The bill contains baseline protections necessary 
to ensure critical safeguards for free expression, civil rights, small businesses, and rural 
broadband access. It fulfills the mandate Congress gave the FCC in 1996 to prevent 
discrimination on telecommunications networks, including broadband internet access. Outside 
Washington, it has overwhelming bipartisan support. 
 
The Wicker-Sinema group—which the letter inaccurately holds up as a model for developing 
consensus on this issue—is led by two Senators who have declined to support the common-
sense protections contained in the Save the Internet Act. In fact, Senator Sinema is the lone 
Democrat in Congress who has failed to endorse the Save the Internet Act, which would restore 
broad FCC oversight of broadband providers to protect people and businesses that rely on the 
open internet.  
 
Broad FCC authority under Title II of the Communications Act is critical to ensure net neutrality 




